
  

 Belfast School  Newsletter  
 

 Wednesday, 14 February 2018  

Absences: 

absences@belfast.school.nz  

or text 027 6364254  

 

Contact Details:  

P: (03) 323 8849  

E: office@belfast.school.nz  

 

700 Main North Road   

Belfast  

Christchurch 8051  

 

Principal:   

Sue Elley 

Board of Trustees 
Chairperson:   

Sue Fergusson 

 

Dates of Interest:  

Assembly 19/0 2 at 2.15  

Board of Trustees meeting  
19/02  at 7.00  

Walk Wheel or Scoot  Safely 
to School Day Wed. 21/02  

PTA mtg Wed. 21/02 at 
7.00  

Meet the Teacher  / Bring 
your own picnic tea  on 
Thurs. 22 /02 at 6.00  

Prefects Camp 27/28 Feb.  

Y5-8 Swimming Sports on 
Thurs. 1 March at 12.15  

 

Welcome to our new Pupils:   
Brooklyn Robinson, Ayla Robinson, Billie-Rose Anderson, Shaheena  
Ahmadi, Orlando Ahmadi, Calay Harvey, Ayla Harvey, Ella-Rose  
Ormandy, Tyler Ormandy, Eligh During-Lawrie, Chloe Johnson, Izack Paku, 
Payton Leoôo, Hunter Paton, Alex Rossiter, Chloe De Wys, Laura Langton, 
Zac Walker, Xavier Garth, Luna Xiong, Emily Lu, Joshua McMillan, Brooklyn 
McMillan, Jacob McMillan, Sam Scott, Lanica Schnetler, Jancke Schnetler, 
Nathan Ollsson, Dylan Ollsson, Andre Jordaan, Dean Carelsen, Sophia 
Kindelan, Jadem Maloles, Junseo Choi, Yoona Choi, Minzzang Kim, Madeline 
Bogren, Anthony Frost, Joseph Frost, Liam Peters, Nui Edwards, Ella-Louise 
Drain-Small, Blake Falconer, Willow Rampling, Bella Tyrell, Shontelle Tulevihi, 
Kimberly Symes-Laughton, Darion Fife, Kian Fife, Mark Ravula, Meghna Nair, 
Jackson Cliff-Inwood and Mitchell Jaftha. 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 
 

TǛna koutou katoa.  Nau mai haere mai ki tǛnei kura.  
Hello and a warm welcome to Belfast School for 2018. 
We are enjoying a very positive start to the beginning of the year.   The 
children are settling well into their new classes and getting to know their 
new teachers.  The swimming pool is providing a welcome relief from 
the hot weather and it is great to hear the excitement coming from the 
children as they participate in their lessons. 
 

Welcome to the many new families and children who have started with 
us this year.  We are a growing school and it is great to have families 
new to New Zealand and Christchurch joining our community.   A 
special welcome to our small group of international students.   
 
Our new staff - Mr Scott Kyle and Mrs Lee-Anne Warren have begun 
with their classes, and we welcome back Mrs Bex Philips and Mrs 
Rachel Morrall who have re-joined the team after their maternity leave.   
Our staff are an enthusiastic and committed group of teachers working 
hard to provide your children with the best possible learning 
opportunities.   
 
We have a Meet the Teacher evening planned for 
Thursday, 22 February at 6.00 p.m.    After the 
bring your own fish and chip/picnic tea there will 
be an opportunity to visit your childôs class and 
meet their teacher.  Following the classroom visits 
there will be a presentation from Liz McNaughton.    
 

Liz will be speaking about how to recognise anxiety and stress in 
children and some strategies to use at home.  We will provide more 
details about the time and place for this event.  We look forward to 
seeing you on the night. 

     care I share I learn I grow 

mailto:absences@belfast.school.nz


 

Belfast School  
 
Before school started for the year our staff were involved in a series of training days.  Our 
Positive Behaviour for Learning team has introduced a new system of acknowledging positive 
behaviour across the school.   When children are observed showing one of our school values 
they receive a token which earns them a House point.   We are currently finalising a name for the 
token.   At our assemblies the total House points will be shared and five names will be drawn 
from each House for a reward.   
 
A major focus for this year, as part of PB4L, is the introduction of Restorative Practice for 
resolving conflicts.  Restorative Practice is supported by the Ministry of Education and staff have 
undergone a full dayôs training.  Restorative Practice has been shown to increase empathy for 
others and is a way of teaching children how to manage and respond in constructive ways when 
facing conflict.  Restorative Practice follows a four step process:  

¶ Finding out what happened 

¶ Exploring the harm ï Who was affected and how? 

¶ Repairing the harm ï sorting out what needs to happen to put things right 

¶ Moving forward ï deciding how to make sure this doesnôt happen again 

This link PB4L Restorative Practice has further information for you to read.  
 
If you havenôt joined our Facebook page please have a look to see the learning activities that are 
happening in the school.   We publish most days to showcase our childrenôs experiences.    
 
We welcome your feedback and ideas for making our school the best learning environment 
possible for all your children.   Make contact with your childôs teacher to arrange a suitable time to 
speak with them for things related to the classroom.  You can make appointments through the 
school office if you would like to talk with me or email principal@belfast.school.nz    
 
NgǕ mihi nui 
 
Sue Elley  
Principal - Tumuaki 
 

Congratulations to our 2018 Student Leaders: 
Our warmest congratulations to the following Year 8 pupils who have been appointed to 
Leadership positions. 
 

Head Girl Emily Harris 

Head Boy Boyd Johnson 

Deputy Girl Libby Smith 

Deputy Boy Luke Burling 

Prefects  Luca Cutelli, Komal Tailor, Alex Newman, 
Abigail Strydom 

 

2018 House Prefects:  

CARE (Red)  Liam Boyd 

SHARE (Blue)  Zarnia de Gouw 

LEARN (Green)  Tui Van Pelt 

GROW (Yellow)  McKenzie Bailey-McDowell 

http://pb4l.tki.org.nz/PB4L-Restorative-Practice
mailto:principal@belfast.school.nz


 

Belfast School  
 

 

Walk Wheel or Scoot to School Day! 
 
Next Wednesday, 21 February, we are participating in the 
Christchurch City Councilôs Walk, Wheel or Scoot to School Day.  
Keep an eye out for the information sheet which is coming home 
today. 
 
 
 

Schoolôs Facebook Page: 
To access the schoolôs Facebook page, search for Belfast School.  This 
photo shows you our official page banner.  You will be able to see what 
activities our children are doing at school; celebrating the successes of 
our children; and upcoming events.  
 
As usual at the start of the year there are some new procedures, processes and reminders to 
ensure a safe and happy environment for the children to learn in. 
 
Swimming:  Children are required to bring their swimming togs to school to participate in the 
lessons being delivered by their teacher.  If for any health/medical reason they cannot participate 
on any given day, please provide a note to their teacher.   
 
Sun Hats:  All children must wear a sun hat when outside during Terms 1 and 4.  It is not only 
highly recommended by the NZ Cancer Society, it is a school rule.  Can you please ensure your 
child has the correct school sun hat at school every day. 

School Hours:  Children are welcome to be at school from 8.30 a.m.  Please note that there is 
no supervision until after 8.30 a.m. when a bell will ring and children are allowed into their 
classrooms.  The time before 8.30 is an important time for teachers when they are either in 
meetings or busily preparing for the day.  Children are to be in class and ready for the start of day 
by 8.55 a.m.  Please note that school finishes at 3.00 p.m. and children should be collected as 
soon as possible after this time.  By the time the clearing bell goes at 3.20 p.m. all children 
should be off site.  
  
Please do not drive into the School Grounds:  A friendly reminder NOT to drive 
your car into the school grounds to drop off or pick up your children.  This is a 
safety issue, especially given the number of children now moving to and from the 
Skate Park at these busy times.  
 
Pedestrians:  Please do not access the school via the school driveway as this is for vehicles 
only.  Please encourage your children to use the walkways.  
 

 
Absences:  If your child is going to be absent from school, can you please let the 
school Office know by either leaving a message on the answerphone - 323 8849 
option 1, or send a text to 027 6364254, or by email to 
absences@belfast.school.nz   Please state your childôs name, room number and 
reason why they will be absent.  Thank you.   
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Belfast School  
 
Medical Issues/Health Concerns:  Please make sure you have discussed any medical issues 
with either the Principal when completing your childôs Enrolment form; or your childôs class 
teacher.  If your childôs medical information needs to be updated, please collect a medical form 
from the school Office.  This information is confidentially saved into our Student Management 
System so that we can provide your child with the necessary care. 
 

 
School Activity Fee/Contribution:  An invoice detailing the amounts will be mailed in 
the next couple of weeks.  Your prompt payment is very much appreciated.  
 

School Lunches:  
 

 We are in the process of organising a new provider of Sushi.  An order form will 
be sent home shortly detailing what is available and prices.  Orders are to be 
made on Tuesday mornings at the school Office for Wednesday lunch. 

 Bakery items can be purchased for the childrenôs lunches on Friday mornings for 
Friday lunch. 

 Full details and order forms are available from the school Office. 
 

 
Year 8 - 2018 School Based Vaccination Programme: 
We are pleased to inform you that the Canterbury DHB will continue to offer a school based 
vaccination programme to Year 8 boys and girls, who have not completed their 11 year old 
vaccinations in General Practice. 
 
The school based vaccination programme will offer the 2 dose HPV vaccinations to protect 
against genital warts, cervical cancer, throat and mouth cancers, and other types of cancers later 
in life.  In 2018 the programme has been extended to include a 1 dose Boostrix vaccination to 
provide protection against Tetanus, Diphtheria and Whooping Cough. 
 
To enable students to receive the vaccinations at school, a vaccination pack will be sent home in 
Term 1.  Parent/Caregiver will need to complete and return the consent form to school. 
 
 
 
 
 

  



 

  

 

Belfast School  
 
 

 

Belfast Stars 
Honour Roll  -  14 December 2017 

 
Room 1  Noah Johnston    

Room 2  Finn Johnson 

Room 3  Abas Masoomi 

Room 4  Isaac Olthof 

Room 5  Alexander Maddock 

Room 6  Karanamu Manawatu 

Room 7  Arman Asghari 

Room 8  Charlie Fairbairn 

Room 9  Rihana Weir                                   

Room 10  Paige Clarke 

Room 11  James Rowe 

Room 12  Simon Harris-Bon 

Room 13  Alice Stephens 

Room 14  Jaxon Blair 

Room 15  Bradley Roxburgh 

Room 16  Tobey Ineson 

Room 17  Elma Stowell 

Room 18  Brodie Thomas 

Room 21  Jack Wolfe 

Room 22  Jacob Simpson 

Room 23  Olivia Hobbs 

 
 

  



 

Community Notices  
 

Belfast R.F.C. Junior Rugby Registrations 2018:  

 
 

Belfast Netball Club:  

Registrations for the 2018 season are now open.  Please register online 
at www.belfastnetball.co.nz 
Trials and practices are held at our courts in Sheldon Park, Belfast.  Games are played on 
Saturdays at Hagley Park (unless otherwise stated). 
 
Trial Dates for Grades (age taken as at 1st January) 
Under 12 - Saturday 17th March & Sunday 18th March - 10am to 12pm 
Under 13 - Saturday 17th March & Sunday 18th March - 10am to 12pm 
All Grades please register online by 12th March 2018. 
 
Trial Dates for Future Ferns 
Year 6  - Sunday 25th March - 10am to 11am 
Year 5 - Sunday 25th March - 10am to 11am 
Year 3 & 4 are not required to trial but will meet their team and coach on this day - Sunday 25th 
March at 11am 
Year 3 & 4 Future Ferns play on a Friday afternoon indoors at Wilding Park 
All Future Ferns please register online by 20th March 2018. 
 
For any further inquiries please contact our club secretary Gayleen Lidgett  021 142 3906 or 
email us at belfastnetballchch@gmail.com 

http://www.belfastnetball.co.nz/
mailto:belfastnetballchch@gmail.com


 

Community Notices  
 

Papanui Redwood Football Registration 2018:  

We offer a relaxed and supportive atmosphere where you can play and grow your 
football talent. Bring yourself and some friends along to join your friendly 
community club to be part of the green team this year  

Check our website / facebook page for registration and pre -season details  

WEB: www.papanuiredwoodafc.co.nz  Facebook.com/PapanuiRedwoodAFC  

We offer mixed teams with grades based on the age the player turns in 2018:  

Football Level  Ages/Grade  Teams  Fields  Grounds  

First Kicks  0-6 As required  First Kicks area  Redwood Park  

Fun Football  7-8 5-a-side  Half Junior fields  Redwood Park  

Junior  9-10 7-a-side  Junior fields  Redwood Park  

Intermediate  11-12 9-a-side  Intermediate 
fields  

St James Park  

 

If you are a Parent that wants to help out coach or manage a side let us know and 
we can help you get set up with rules, r unning the team & coaching assistance 
also. We will be running registration sessions in February. Keep an eye on our 
web/FB sites.  

For any info email:  secretary@papanuiredwoodafc.co.nz  or call 021 142 8070 for 
details.  

 

Ballet with Bex  

Ballet Classes in Pegasus for Young Children  

Saturday Mornings  at the Pegasus Community 

Centre  

NOW OFFERING JAZZ FOR 7 -9 YEARS  -  INTRODUCTORY PRICE FOR 
TERM 1 $40.00  

 

Contact:  Rebecca Philips on 027 271 0785 or email Tait_bex@hotmail.com  

 

Find us on Facebook:  Ballet with Bex  

 
 

mailto:secretary@papanuiredwoodafc.co.nz
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Community Notices  
 

237Youth Group ï starting 16 February 2018:  

 
 
 

Childrenôs Day  -   Sunday, 4 March 2018  -   11.00 a.m. to 

3.00 p.m.  

This year Christchurchôs Children Celebration will be happening at 152 New 
Brighton Road. The celebration will take the form of a FREE community event that 
provides an opportunity to provide an inclusive day for all children and families. This 
is achieved through performing arts, adventure activities, crafts, demonstrations, 
sports, and games.   

Visit www.childrensday.org.nz for more information. 

 

 

 

http://www.childrensday.org.nz/
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Community Notices  
 

Find Your Groove  ð with Anna Lee School of Dance  

A fun and supportive environment with an emphasis on enjoyment 

ensures students feel comfortable as they learn dance 

movements. Dance classes are tailored for pre -schoolers through 

to advanced students.    

Students have the opportunity to learn dance styles  including 

ballet, jazz, hip hop and contemporary.  

The dance school prides itself in providing a very high standard 

of technical teaching that enables students to sit optional exams and medal tests if they 

wish.  

Classes are available in Sumner and Ferrym ead. Enrolments are being taken now.  

Phone 354 6228 or email office@annaleeschoolofdance.co.nz  
www.annaleeschoolofdance.co.nz   
 

Swannanoa Fair - Sunday 4th March 2018  

10am - 3pm at Swannanoa Domain, Tram Road 

Over 150 Craft & Trade stalls, Huge White Elephant, Live Auction, Raffles, 

Country Themed Demonstrations & Talks, Food & Drinks, Cake Stalls, 
Helicopter Rides, Fire brigade Hose Splash, Kids Rides & Games, Live Music 
& All Day Entertainment 

Adults $5.00 donation. 

Visit www.swannanoacountryfair.co.nz for more information. 

 

Big Brothers Big Sisters 
Fundraising Event 
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Belfast Music Lessons:  
 

Piano, Keyboard, Drums, Guitar 
 
All ages (from 5+) Primary - Senior, and Adults.   
 
Contact:  Maree Thom: 021 260 9899 or email maree@mareethom.com 

 
 

Drama Stars  
2018 :  


